
“And if you will indeed obey my commandments that I command you today, to love the Lord your God, and to serve 
him with all your heart and with all your soul, he will give the rain for your land in its season, the early rain and the 
later rain, that you may gather in your grain and your wine and your oil. And he will give grass in your fields for your 
livestock, and you shall eat and be full. – Deuteronomy 11:13-15 

Meet Matthew. 

He is fearfully and wonderfully made. 

Matthew is an eighth-grade student at Zion Lutheran School in Cologne, Minnesota. Matthew enjoys many of the 
same things that other boys his age like. He likes playing basketball and hanging out with his friends. He has a four-
wheel off-road vehicle which he drives very well. But Matthew is also rather unique in comparison to other eighth 
grade boys in that he is the proud owner of a cow and her calf. 

Yes. Matthew owns livestock.  

Matthew’s passion is farming. Spend five minutes with him and you will realize that he wants be a farmer. Spend ten 
minutes with him and you’ll see just how much he already knows and just how passionate he is about doing chores 
and learning everything he’ll need to know to be a successful farmer. 

Farming is not an easy life. There are so many things that farmers must know to be able to manage the crops, 
livestock, equipment, and finances of a farm. But over and above all of the knowledge you must possess to manage 
the business end of things, successful farmers must also be prepared to work long hours in every weather condition 
imaginable to effectively get everything done. I guess this shouldn’t come as much of a surprise. God made it clear 
when Adam and Eve were put out of the garden that raising crops for food was going to get a whole lot harder (sin 
has a way of making everything more difficult than it needs to be). 

One of the biggest stressors for farmers is the weather. Many modern farmers have developed tools to help protect 
crops from the damaging effects of the weather. Fields can be tiled to allow for better drainage and reduce the 
chances of flooding. Irrigation systems help to combat drought. Pesticides and insecticides keep the plants healthy 
and when all else goes wrong, there’s always crop insurance to protect your investment when the weather won’t 
cooperate. However, while new technologies are nice, farmers are still reliant upon specific weather patterns and 
cycles to ensure the success of their crops. Warm mild winters can wreak havoc on a herd of cattle. April showers 
will bring May flowers, but wet soil won’t let farmers work ground, plant seeds or spray crops. Long stretches of hot 
and dry conditions will hurt some crops while heavy rains at the wrong time can ruin a wheat field. With all that can 
go wrong and so much at stake, it’s no wonder that farmers are very often in prayer over one weather related 
concern after another!  
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But true to form, God’s love for His people never went away despite our disobedience. Even though God was no 
longer going to provide the food as He did in the Garden of Eden, He still gave His people an assurance that He was 
going to help them produce what they would need to live. Deuteronomy 11:13-15 provides a promise to those 
farmers who keep their faith in Him. God is active in His world and provides for His people. We can rely upon Him 
for all things when we trust His word and put our faith in His promises. It’s a good deal for us, considering we’d all go 
pretty hungry without our farmers, but the blessings don’t end there. 

Another thing that happened as a result of Adam & Eve’s decision was the introduction of sin into our world. Like the 
stipulations surrounding farming, God also informed us that our sinfulness would lead to the death we all face one 
day. But God’s love for His people never faltered. From the moment we sinned and broke our relationship with Him, 
God began to put in place His plan to save us. Through the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus Christ we have been 
bought back. Our sins have been atoned by this great gift. Freed of our chains, we are able to praise God for His 
amazing love by sharing the good news of Christ with others who don’t know Him or His sacrifice on our behalf. 

Praise be to God for this undeserved gift!


